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CONTROLLING FOWL IN RESIDENTIAL AREAS (C.c. 01-277)

CHAIR TAVARES: ... (gavel) ... Will the Planning Committee please come to order. Thank
you, Members, for being here. In attendance for this afternoon's meeting we have
Members Carroll, Johnson, Molina, Pontanilla and Chair Hokama. Excused are Danny
Mateo, the Vice-Chair; Michelle Anderson, and Mr. Kane.
This afternoon, Members, we are going to be hearing our PC-I6, which is titled
Controlling Fowl in Residential Areas. Before we get started with the meeting, I'd like
to ask everyone, including ourselves, if you have a cell phone or a pager, please turn it to
silent or off position so that we can minimize disturbances during the proceedings of this
particular committee.
We will be taking public testimony first, Members, and when you come up to testify, if
you've signed up to testify already I'll be reading your name and then the next person
afterwards. And if you'll kindly get ready, we can proceed in an orderly fashion. We
would like to hear from all of you. And also state your name for the record. And if you
are representing an organization, please let us know that also. You have three minutes to
conclude or to give your testimony and that will be it. Please stay a little longer in case
Members have questions they may want to ask you. Okay, is everybody ready? All
right. The first person leading off is Martin Nunez to be followed by Wesley Anderson .

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
MR. NUNEZ: Good afternoon, Council Members. My name is Martin Nunez.
CHAIR TAV ARES : You can raise the microphone a little.
MR. NUNEZ: I thank you. Sorry. For the record, my name is Martin Nunez. I reside in Kihei.
I'm a registered voter, an II-year resident of the County of Maui, going on my third year
of owning my own business. Please bear with me. I never went to an institute of higher
study so bear with me if the institute of hard knocks comes out in my words.
I never went to the institute of higher study. I went in the military instead. I served in the
shielded storm, belligerent warrior, and as I was fighting for my country I took it upon
myself to find out why my country was a great super power in the world. My opinion is,
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personally, is a form of government that our founding forefathers left to us -- a
government for the people and to the people. I don't want to give you a lesson but life,
liberty and the pursuit of happiness. Raising chickens is a pursuit of my happiness. It's
something that I do. I don't do it with the intent of hurting anybody or anyone. I come
here asking to speak only my part and myself that I'm pursuing my happiness. And I live
in this community knowing that this is one of the most diverse communities in the world
where people can at least agree or disagree, and they can get along with each other
harmoniously. That's why I'm here to humbly ask the Council to vote against this
proposal. Thank you.
CHAIR TAV ARES: Thank you. Wesley Anderson to be followed by Floyd Weaver.
MR. ANDERSON: My name is Wesley Anderson. I'm a resident of Pukalani. I represent no
organization. Thank you for the opportunity to address you regarding this important and
much needed ordinance. Since the last, and I presume the initial hearing concerning this
issue, the increase in the number and locations of crowing roosters has increased
significantly. The shrill cry of roosters in our area can be heard 24 hours a day, seven
days a week. At night, I have been awaken at midnight, 3 a.m., 4 a.m. and even last night
at 1: 15 a.m. and on and on are their crowing. The lack of consideration of their neighbors
by the owners of these animals is unacceptable.
In addition, I've been advised that they are building and health codes that restrict the
placing of structures housing these fowl within 25 feet of a property boundary line and a
human resident. If this is correct, many of the current chicken/rooster owners are in
violation.
Also, a significant and reasonable fact supporting this ordinance is the world-wide Avian
flu threat, a consideration which government and health officials around the globe are
taking seriously. I urge you to support and implement this legislation of vast importance
to the health and welfare of the community residing in residentially-zoned neighborhoods
ofMaui County. Thank you.
CHAIR TAV ARES: Any questions for the testifier? If not, thank you very much. Floyd
Weaver to be followed by Andre Goueytes.
MR. WEAVER: Good afternoon, Council Members. My name is Floyd Weaver. I live in
Kahakuloa area in Maui. This bill won't directly affect me, PC-16, at this time. But it
will affect me. The Planning Commission has the responsibility of protecting all of the
housing developments, and what is happening in my area is they allowed us to subdivide.
It was a family subdivision and we had specific things we had to comply with before we
got any building permits or any further subdividing. There were waivers. Nothing was
done and the Planning Commission allowed another subdivision within our subdivision
which should not have been allowed because we still use mountain water. And I tried to
fight it but the Fire Department can only do so much, and it went through. And I have a
14,000 sq. ft. home being built about a hundred yards from my house. Now, we all have
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1,200 - 1,500 sq. ft. homes. And when a big home like that comes in, there's going to be
problems because, you know, big people let their dogs run around everywhere. This is
what's been happening - too much congestion in a small place. Now you know this man
is going to complain about my chickens crowing even though I live way out there. And
what's going to happen if you pass this bill here, pretty soon they're going to say, oh,
what about us guys out here? Just because we live in the country, we hear those chickens
too. We hear those dogs, we hear the pigs, we hear everything and it's going to affect us.
Now, the other thing is on this bird flu, don't use that as an excuse to pass this bill. It
would be wrong. The way to stop the bird flu on this island, if you can, is by testing all
birds coming on to these islands. Don't trust them haoles over there. You know, you can
get it through. You can get stuff through here. That's why these subdivisions are going
through in a lot of places ... knowing the right people. Test the birds when they come
into Hawaii. You can afford it. You can do it. You can set it up. Not so many will be
coming in. You'll be able to do it.
And the other thing is, people like myself that live in the outlying areas, we will be
affected first. My chickens will die first. But you need to educate us. You need to put it
in the paper monthly, keep us updated on what's going on about it so we can be prepared,
if I had dead birds in my place, yeah. Doves... chickens kill 'em. So I throw them
away, right? People in town find a dead bird, they run down to the Ag place. All right,
let's get it tested. But that's hysteria. But it's guys like me in the country because it's
migratory birds, right, that's the only two places come in or unless the people.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Three minutes.
MR. WEAVER: So don't let the bird flu cause you to pass this. Educate the people and put the
safeguards in place, the proper ones. And guys like myself that live in the outlying areas
will cooperate. And you don't have to kill my chickens. I'll give 'em myself. You just
have to dispose of' em. Thank you very much.
CHAIR TAV ARES: Thank you. Any questions for Mr. Weaver? Members of the audience,
would you please refrain from applause because that only prolongs the meeting, and we'd
like to get to some of the discussions, if you don't mind.
Mr. Weaver, I have a question for you. What is your zoning for your place?
MR. WEAVER: Uh, we'reAg.
CHAIR TAVARES : You realize that this doesn't affect the Ag people.
MR. WEAVER: Not right now, but it will. Like I emphasized, you pass this and the guy down
here is going to say, hey, I live out there by Floyd Weaver. These chickens crow. How
come these guys in town are protected? The make just as much noise in the country as
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they do in town. There's not any difference. A crow is a crow. And pretty soon, they'll
say, oh yeah, you've got a lot houses here. This gotta be changed.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you, Mr. Weaver.
MR. WEAVER: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. WEAVER: Any more questions?
CHAIR TAV ARES: I think that's it. Thank you. Andre Goueytes to followed by Anthony
Steele.
MR. GOUEYTES: Aloha, my name is Andre Goueytes. I wasn't really going to talk today but,
you know, I should say something. As a . . . I come every time to these things, you
know, as you guys sit there and you look, we always support, you know, not passing this
bill. There's not too many people that come to support it. A lot of local people born and
raised on this island will be affected by this bill. And a lot of chickens in residential
areas they won't have no where to go. I don't think there's a solution for that. And like
you said, the Avian flu, you know, every time we bring in birds they have to be blood
tested, tested for everything before they can come into this island. So, that shouldn't be a
problem either. But you know, I just ... every year we come we always, there's more
people opposing than approving this bill. So, you know, I just say I oppose this bill. I'm
a local person. I've been around chickens all my life. All the local people have. It's a
part of our culture. You know, every young kid, all everybody around grew up with
these roosters and I just say that, you know, we're tired of coming every time fighting for
something that we grow up for. And the local people, people that are born and raised
here, been around roosters all our lives. So I oppose this bill. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions? If not, thank you very much. Anthony Steele
to be followed by Dennis Rieta.
MR. STEELE: Hello, my name is Anthony Steele. I was born and raised here in Maui in an
area of Lahaina. I oppose this bill. I'm 17 years old. I'm a senior and I will graduate
this year because chickens give me a responsibility to do every day. And a lot of kids
don't have that because that's just how it is nowadays. But I've never been in trouble
with the law and I attribute that to chickens. Thank you very much. I oppose this bill.
CHAIR TAV ARES: Thank you. Any questions for Anthony? Thank you for being here.
Dennis Rieta to be followed by Lloyd Jacintho. Okay, Dennis not here. Lloyd Jacintho.
Oh, okay.
MR. RIET A: Hi. My name is Dennis Rieta. I'm here on behalf of myself. I'm against that bill.
I raise chickens in agricultural areas and no more any more. Hard to get places. We have
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to resort to go back home. That's the only thing we've got. I mean, gotta be fair to
everybody but we don't have anything more. The lands are all sold and we just got no
place to go so where are we going now? Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions? No. Thank you very much. Lloyd Jacintho
to be followed by George Manaois.
MR. JACINTHO: My name is Lloyd Jacintho and I just want to say that I oppose this bill.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, any questions? Thank you. George Manaois to be followed by
Todd Steele.
MR. MANAOIS: Hello, my name is George Manaois and I'm against this bill too. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you. Todd Steele next. After him ... Daniel Lani.
MR. STEELE: Chairperson Tavares, Council Members, good afternoon. My name is Todd
Steele. I'm a resident of West Maui. You folks have met my son. This is the third,
fourth, fifth, maybe sixth time we've been here to address this same bill. And it's going
to come down to how you folks carry your vote is going to determine what happens to us.
The gentleman earlier today pointed out that many of the existing chicken coops are in
violation. I believe the ordinance says 20 feet from the nearest dwelling. Maybe we
should start with that - enforce the current Codes before we go ahead and extend or add
on to existing bills. I think our current law enforcement is already over taxed and over
burdened and I really don't want to give the Humane Society any more power than they
already have. But please take into consideration the lot that I bought in the Kahua
Subdivision the house and area was built in 1950, that is the Mill Camp. My lot has
roughly 10,800 sq. ft. It's a small lot but it's big enough. I bought that lot because I
could keep fowl there under the current guide laws or guidelines that are exhibited
currently in the Maui County Code.
As Mr. Weaver said, as his subdivision gets bigger what's to stop you folks from
changing the current status to amend, to outlaw where he's at. If we don't stop
somewhere taking away from the local people, there would be nothing left. There's no
current restrictions on how many people can reside in a dwelling. There's no current
restrictions, you know, basically, we amended the current building codes to allow even
zero-lot lines. So we're building, we're building, we're building, things are getting
tighter and tighter and tighter and so on and so forth. But to take away from somebody
that has abided by all current laws or to put limitations on what I have, you know, right
now, I'm currently I'm law abiding. I don't violate any Codes. I don't believe I am. My
pins are all set back more or less 20 feet from the nearest dwelling. My yard is relatively
clean.
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There's not a whole lot we can say other than we're here, we're opposing this bill and
there's a lot of us that couldn't make it today because of the time restraints. We were
only notified Thursday about this. If this is put in the paper, given two weeks notice, we
probably fill the place with opposition to this bill but, again, you know, if you're looking
at things to pick on us, there's a whole bunch of things you can pick on us but let's be
fair.
The Avian flu was brought up. If the Avian flu comes to Hawaii and my birds test for
Avian flu, I'll be the first to put them down or have somebody put them down. But mark
my words, when the Avian flu comes, it's not going to be a chicken that brings it here.
It's going to come via a visitor or a migratory bird. It's not going to come from fowl.
It's not. And if we're going to put down the roosters because of the Avian flu, let's put
down anything and everything that can transport this virus.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Three minutes.
MR. STEELE: And humans seem to be able to pick it up. Now whether there's intermittent
transmission between us or not, we don't know that yet. But I mean, let's be fair. After
all folks, it's just a chicken. Let them crow. You guys took away our dogs. Dogs can't
bark. Now our chickens can't crow. Pretty soon we've got no place to go guys. I oppose
this bill.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Daniel Lani and he'll be followed by Darren Medeiros.
MR. LAN!: Hello. My name is Daniel Lani and I oppose this bill. Thank you.
CHAIR T AV ARES: Thank you. Darren Medeiros to be followed by Marc Kim, Jr.
MR. MEDEIROS: My name is Darren Medeiros and I oppose this bill. I think it's bullshit.
Thank you.
CHAIR T AV ARES: Thank you. Marc Kim, Jr. to be followed by Guy Wicklund.
MR. KIM: My name is Marc Kim, Jr. and I oppose this bill.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you, Marc. How's the bowling? Okay, is it Guy or Gary?
MR. WICKLUND: Guy.
CHAIR TAVARES: Guy Wicklund and Brian Fernandez is next.
MR. WICKLUND: Hello. My name is Brian Fernandez and I oppose this bill. I like know what
you guys going take next ... after taking the roosters. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Brian Fernandez to be followed by Alton DeGama.
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MR. FERNANDEZ: Hello. My name is Brian Fernandez. I've been raising roosters all my life.
My sons, my grandsons, they all raise roosters with me. And there are a lot more other
problems in subdivisions than roosters crowing and I don't see nobody any making
amendments or bills for that. So, please let the roosters crow and I oppose this bill.
Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Alton DeGama to be followed by Mario Balagso.
MR. DEGAMA: Good afternoon, Chair and Council Members. My name is Alton DeGama,
representing myself. I guess we've been going through this over 12 years, you know,
continuous attack on our lifestyle. And let me stress again. This is the lifestyle most of
the local representatives can relate to this . . . their fathers, their grandfathers. You
know, this is so important because I always hear on the radio just like the other day
HC&S stressing the lifestyle of Maui. It's a lifestyle, it's a culture, it's a practice that
we've been doing for years.
Like I stated before, our subdivision right now is being overwhelmed by multiple rentals.
Traffic, oh, you name it -- fire safety even. I work in the Fire Department for 32 years
and a lot of the camps at night you cannot get in there. The residential area is just
clogged with cars. You know, I have nothing against that but you know the solely thing
is the rooster it's his nature to crow and when they say they crow all night long, it' not
true. If they crow all night long, it is something is happening. You have a personal
problem. You're going to have to go relate to that specifics. Light could bring them on
to crow. Dogs disturbing them, people disturbing them, that will start them to crow.
They normally crow, their first crow, one crow maybe four o'clock in the morning.
That's their nature, that's their nature. That's a new day. That's not something we
create. In the past, the Police Department has cited people for disorderly conduct because
the rooster is crowing. So how unjust is that? Taking this person to court, the judge
throw it out, the guy gotta hire one lawyer just to defend that. Ridiculous. But that's the
kind of stuff they use just to satisfy one complainer. So I think if we can deal with
certain specifics, maybe we can work with these areas like move the rooster from a day,
put 'em in a darker area during the night Because lot of the old subdivisions we get
neighbors back to back, back to back with roosters - no complaints, no problems, living
in harmony. Why you going take this away from them? The elderly, they enjoy this.
This is their life. They work and slave for this industry. That's what we got Maui here
for. Don't take this away from them. This is their mental stimulant. This is what they
wake up for. So you guys can relate to the old people, you know. I cry for them because
they have never enjoyed their freedom. This is the 100th year of the Filipinos have been
in Hawaii. Nobody acknowledged their national spot here. Nobody. It's a shame.
These chickens here, this is their national stuff. This is their life. You guys gotta wake
up and realize that this is the lifestyle and the cultural and the nature of the people. Do
not take this away. We oppose this strongly. And if anything, grandfather, everyone in
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that exists now. Any new statutes apply to anything later. We register everybody that
has chickens now and we grandfather everybody in now.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Three minutes.
MR. DEGAMA: So we stop this continued attack on us and wasting our time coming here,
wasting your time. You guys got much important things to do - traffic congestion,
homeless, illegal rentals, vacation rentals; you guys know all the problems here. So come
on, wake up. Let's live in harmony. We only like to live and let live. So, please, oppose
this bill. Mahalo. Any questions?
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions? Thank you. Matthew Gomes to be followed
by Derrick Pungo
MR. BALAGSO: Good afternoon. My name is Mario Balagso. I oppose this bill. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Matthew Gomes.
MR. GOMES: Good afternoon. My name is Matthew Gomes and I oppose this bill. Like what
he was just saying, there's worse things out there in the neighborhood than roosters
crowing. How about looking into the drug problem, the homeless? Leave the birds
alone, you know what I mean. Thank you.
CHAIR TAV ARES: Thank you. Derrick Pung followed by Leon Bolosan.
MR. PUNG: Hello. My name is Derrick Pung and I'm opposed to this bill.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Leon will be followed by our last testifier, Gary Shay.
MR. BOLOSAN: Good afternoon, Chair and Council Members. I live here for 40 years now.
I'm Leon Bolosan. Ijust came to oppose this bill. It's a bad bill. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Leon. Gary Shay. If there's anyone else who wishes to testify,
please come forward and you can testify and then you can fill out your form afterwards.
MR. SHAY: Hi, my name is Gary Shay. I'm for the bill. I'm new to Maui. I've been here
about eight years. I've lived in the same community for about five years. I've dealt with
rooster problems for about three years and it's getting to be to be too much. As the first
gentleman said, I kept waking up at all hours of the night. Testimony here has said that
this has been going on for years, well, of course it's going on for years because the
population is increasing. We're getting more and more smaller lots so the noise is
becoming a bigger and bigger problem. We have neighbors that are too close to us with
birds, you can't sleep; you get woken up all hours at night. This is becoming a city if we
don't want to believe it or not.
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As one gentleman said, the one in the white shirt, I'm sorry, I don't remember your name
but maybe if this bill doesn't pass, like he said, we have to enforce the laws that are
already there - the 20 ft. boundary, if that's correct. If that makes sense, if this doesn't
pass, I'd like to follow what he said.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you.
MR. SHAY: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions for the testifier? If not, anyone else would like to testify,
please step forward.
MR. FREITAS: My name is Keith Freitas. I live here and I'm in opposition to this bill. Thank
you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Anyone else wish to offer some comments? Okay,
seemg no one standing up at this time, I would like to close testimony with no
objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, testimony is now closed .

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
CHAIR TAV ARES: Thank you. Members, what we have before us is this bill that was first in
this binder's lifetime submitted May 28, 2003. But I'd like to give just a brief
background of what's happened with this particular issue. And as far as we can go back,
we find that since 1988 in the Human Services, Parks and Housing Committee it was an
issue. In 1989, it was an issue again ... several times. Then back in 1991 to Committee
of the Whole; 1991 - Planning and Economic Development Committee; 1992 Committee of the Whole; 1993 - Committee of the Whole; 1998 - Human Services,
Agriculture and Housing Committee; 1999 - Committee of the Whole; 2000 Committee of the Whole; 2001 - Land Use Committee; 2003 - Planning and Land Use
Committee; 2006 - Planning Committee. And that's where it is now.
I think as many of the gentlemen who came forward to testify have stated that this bill
has been floating around for over a decade, and they've come to testify on various
occasions. Having this bill proposed before the Councilor introduced to the Council for
referral to Committee over the years and many, many years, is part of a process. And the
process for this is that, if it does pass out of the Committee and pass out of the full
Council, the next step is to go to the three Planning Commissions - Molokai, Lanai and
Maui. After the Planning Commissions on each of those islands have had their hearings,
the bill comes back to the Council for referral again to Committee or to pass on the floor
or whatever. But it is part of a process and I think that everyone, no matter what side
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you're on, deserves for this bill to move forward through that process. If not, we will
keep having it linger for another decade and I don't think that that is fair to anyone.
Whether you oppose or support this, we should give it the chance to be heard throughout
our County. So what I'm asking, Members, today is that we pass this out of our
Committee so that it can go to the full Council and on to the Planning Commissions.
In your binders, the vehicle for this, the ordinance that's dated on the communication of
May 28, 2003, and it is like the second document in your binder. Okay. And this bill for
an ordinance amends Title 19, the Maui County Code, relating to fowl in Residential, Ro Zero Lot Line Residential, Two Family (Duplex) and Apartment Districts. That's what
this bill is about. In order for us to get, I think, more proper hearing and more people
participating in this issue, it does need to go to the Planning Commissions.
The second document attached to that same memorandum is the resolution that's entitled,
"REFERRING A PROPOSED BILL RELATING TO FOWL IN RESIDENTIAL, R-O
ZERO LOT LINE RESIDENTIAL, TWO F AMIL Y (DUPLEX), AND APARTMENT
DISTRICTS TO THE PLANNING COMMISSIONS". And that would be . . .
(CHANGE TAPE TO SIDE IE) ... And that's what we have before us today, Members.
Because we are getting close to the end of the term, if we do not take some sort of action
to move this forward through the process, this will probably end up dying at the end of
the term or being referred to the next Council to go through this thing all over again. I
would like very much for the due process to be applied here and that there will be,
through the Planning Commissions, opportunities for people to come voice their opinions
again and this is just the start of it. I know many people have been here many times as
I've sat in different committees who have taken it up maybe once a term or three or four
times during the term. We need to get it to that next step, Members. And I think
everyone deserves that it be heard at the next step. So that would be what I am intending
to do but I will, of course, I will let the wishes of the Council Members themselves
determine what it is that we do. Okay.
MR. STEELE: (Speakingfrom the Gallery) Just kill this bill.
CHAIR TAVARES: Sir, please. Thank you. Any comments, Members? Mr. Molina-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: --followed by Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you for going over the history of the bill. To your
knowledge, have the bill ever been referred to the various Planning Commissions over
the years?
CHAIR TAVARES: No, it has not.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: This is the first time.
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CHAIR TAV ARES: This would be the first time if it gets passed this Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And how long would the Planning Commissions, I
don't know if maybe that's a question more for Mr. Giroux or Mr. Foley, how long
would the Planning . . . if the bill gets passed out of Committee and from the Council
over to the Planning Commissions, how long would the Planning Commissions have to
deliberate and send it back to the Council with their comments?
CHAIR TAVARES: Maybe Mr. Foley could address that.
MR. FOLEY: Madam Chair, I believe when a bill is referred to the Commissions we have 120
days or four months. And given that it would have to go to the Planning Commissions on
Molokai, Lanai, Maui and probably also to the Hana Advisory Committee would
probably take us all of that four months.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. So, basically, at the earliest before the Council gets it
back we're looking at early next year.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
MR. FOLEY: Maybe.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Madam Chair. I know that last time one of the reasons
why this kind of hit a stumbling block was because of once you had an offense that was
committed what was the role of the Humane Society and how would this take place. So,
would that be basically dealt with within Administrative Rules and this will go forward or
has that issue been addressed or not?
CHAIR TAVARES: No, it has not been addressed as a specific issue but it would come back to
I think the ordinance that we write and Administrative Rules. It would be a combination
of both.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so what you're looking to do is get input from the
Planning Commissions as to how we might at least support the Humane Society and what
would be the process for if birds are, you know, if this should pass, if birds are in the
areas that they would be prohibited then there would be a process whereby the Humane
Society would have a series of notices, I guess, of notices or some kind of legal process
that the people who are the owners of the roosters would be able to go through. Is that
correct?
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CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. And it is not just the, urn, not to assume that it's going to be the
Humane Society that would be responsible for enforcement of whatever is passed or not
passed. It would be determined at the time that the bill is refined to say who would have
the authority to do what.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. All right, thank you very much, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. You pretty much said what I was going
to say that this needs to go to the Planning Commissions and this needs to be heard. It's
been brought up many times and it died mostly because previous Councils never had the
political will to send it forward as been proposed today. It would be nice if we could just
decide because some people didn't like something or some people liked something that
we just wouldn't hear it, and we just ignored it. In our society we can't do this, not and
still be a free society. It is controversial. People have strong emotions. Covering it up
and not talking about it is not the way to handle it. We need to send this out as you said.
It needs to be discussed. If it is found one thing, the bill, other solutions hopefully would
come up. I thank you, again, for bringing this up today and I do support sending it to the
different Planning Commissions. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any other comments? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. We had several testifiers that testified in
regards to our existing laws and the lack of enforcement. Have we ever had any
enforcement done on, I guess, not meeting the County standards in regards to the
property line?
CHAIR TAV ARES: I'm not aware of it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Maybe the Planning Director, are you aware of any lack
of enforcement regarding adhering to the buildings close to the boundary line?
MR. FOLEY: I'm not aware of any enforcement actions. There may be some of that. I'd have
to do some research. And if this is sent to the Commissions, we'll do that research.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. If you could, under your signature, get some
information probably from the Planning Director as well as, I think, the Public Works.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. The only ones that I'm aware of is if complaints had been filed
with the Police Department under the general nuisance type of ordinance. And I think in
earlier testimonies from the Police Department they've said that it's very difficult to
enforce, you know, disturbing of the peace or this kind of public nuisance kind of
ordinance with the fowl. So we can actually send a letter also to the Police Department
and ask them for their comments too.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Any other questions, comments? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I can speak to some of the enforcement because as a result of
some earlier testimony there was some enforcement action done where the coops were
moved away from the property line because I guess the people were unaware that they
were too close. But the complaints that I still continue to get are that the animals are
animals, you know. They're not going to stay in their coop all day so they wander and
that I still continue to get complaints. And with regard to agriculture, State law, if I'm
not mistaken would prohibit any restrictions as to the raising of any animals so that
would require not just a measure by this Body but we couldn't even do it because State
law actually protects agriculture. And in my own situation, I was able to help someone
who was on land that was abutting an area in Lahaina to relocate all of their chickens into
an agricultural area because there are so many opportunities particularly with people now
being required to do some type of Ag activity on their property that these animals have
been relocated. So I know that, that has taken place. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: I have one more question.
CHAIR TAV ARES: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. I remember way back when in the 6th
Increment when the plantation tried to, in fact, they moved the people that were living in
the plantation camp to 6th Increment. And reading over some documents they noted some
restrictions in regards to different type of animals and different type of uses, but never
fowl. And it could have been because of the union involvement in regards to the
negotiations. So I just leave that with you. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. And as you recall, Members, when we had this on our
agendas we visited Lanai and Molokai and Hana, that there were areas that were asking
for exemptions to this particular bill. So that's also, you know, a very viable possibility.
And look at some people that testified had some good ideas about what could be done.
And, you know, I think that it is deserving a further hearing and through that hearing
process with the Planning Commissions, the Planning Commissions and the Planning
Department and the Police Department whoever else might be involved with this could
come up with suggestions and recommendations regarding this issue in the residentiallyzoned areas. So I think that it is deserving of moving forward. I know that it is a pain for
people to keep coming back year after year in opposition. Well, let's get this thing settled
once and for all. And the settling once and for all would mean going through the process.
Okay. Any other comments, Members? Okay, if not, my recommendation is to send this
forward to the full Council for referral to the Planning Commissions.
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second, I mean, so moved.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Second.
CHAIR TAVARES: Moved and seconded by Mr. Carroll, Ms. Johnson second. Any discussion
further, Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No further discussion.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any discussion, Members? If not, all those in favor of the
motion signify by saying "aye". Oppose say "no".

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Carroll,
Pontanilla, and Chair Tavares.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Kane and Vice-Chair Mateo

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

Hokama,

Molina,

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution referring draft bill to the
Planning Commissions.

CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. The motion is carried with two excusals. Members, in the audience,
I don't know if you can follow what's happening here but I'm trying to explain that to go
through this process and get a settlement once and for all instead of letting it languish in
Committee after Committee after Committee, is to go forward, have it heard by the
Planning Commissions. If you have recommendations of how you think this might help,
help what it is that you want to preserve, then please come forward at the Planning
Commission level with your recommendations. Some of them came up today by some of
the testifiers that needs to be looked into. We will also have the enforcement area
looking at the setbacks those kinds of things and it's going to be an enforcement but if we
all work on it together, I think we can get something that works for everyone. Okay,
anything else? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair, if we could get a comment
from maybe Mr. Foley, as to, assuming this passes the Council through two readings, if
we could have just the general timetable for the public to know when, if possible, this
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matter could be scheduled before the Planning Commissions so they could give their
hearings before the Planning Commissioners? I don't know if you're able to give a
timetable at this time. Just curious.
MR. FOLEY: Madam Chair, I guess I'd need to know approximately when it would come out of
the Council's second hearing. Would that be a month or ...
CHAIR TAV ARES: It would be about a month.
MR. FOLEY: About a month. Okay. It would take us at least a month to schedule it after that
and then it would take four months to go through those four advisory committees. So
we're looking at six sounds like overall before it would come back to the Council. But it
should go to, it would go to the Planning Commission it sounds like it would go to one of
them two months from now.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Alright. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Also, if there are members who signed up to testify and you didn't leave
your address, I would encourage you to come back and put your address in because we
will send this along with it to the Planning Commissions so that you will be notified
individually when they're going to have the hearings. So there's some folks I noticed
that didn't put down their town or where they lived or part of their address, so if you
would want to do that please come up and see the Secretary afterwards.
Mr. ... I'm not ignoring you but this is not part of our process here. So if you want to
talk with me afterwards, I'd be happy to meet with you.
MR. STEELE: It's just a general question.
CHAIR TAVARES : You're out of order. I'm sorry. So if you don't have your address on here,
please come by and put it in if you wish to be notified individually for it. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: One question. I know we have some written testimony.
In regards to the written testimony, will we be sending notification to those that had
signed petitions as well as submitted letters to the Committee?
CHAIR TAV ARES : Yes. I'll try to include that in there. Some of these folks will have to
follow up because they were e-mails and they don't have an address. So we'll follow up
with that to make sure that they are also notified of the meetings. The people who signed
16

PLANNING'ODMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
August 21, 2006

the petitions we could send things to them, if they have an address that's legible. Most of
the names are pretty legible. Some of the addresses are not that legible but maybe we can
track it down.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: But we will do that. And thank you for the participation by all the folks
who signed the petitions also. Okay. Any further announcements or anything like that?
If not, Members, thank you very much for trying to move this forward and this meeting is
adjourned. . .. (gavel) . ..

ADJOURN:

2:25 p.m.

APPROVED:

CHARMAINE T A V ARES, Chair
Planning Committee
pc:min:060721

Transcribed by: Jo-Ann Sato
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